BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING
Tuesday, August 14, 2018 7:00 pm
Board members present: Matthew Puntin, James Consolati, Michael Curtin &

Molly Curtin-Schaefer. See sign in sheet for other present,

Mail was read and previous minutes were approved.

Mail included: Beach testing reports town pond, septic pumping reports from 99 & 192 Gose Pond Road,
and 56 Lakeside Drive. T-5 reports; 63 Monterey Road, 104 Goose Pond Road, 20 Main Road. O/M
form 63A Goose Pond Road.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Valley Rolloff Dumpster Service sent notice that the single stream/bottle & can disposal will increase
$10.00 per ton. This is due to the extremely volatile market.

James Curtin asked why the Fire Company does not have to get permits to hold functions. He stated if
others do the Fire Company should also. The Board agreed.

51 COOPER CREEK ROAD: This item will be placed on the next agenda.

LAKESIDE DRIVE BEACH TESTING: The deed was reviewed and this beach property is deeded to
the Lakeside Drive Association. The semi-public bathing beach on Lakeside Drive falls under 105CMR
445.000 Minimum Standards for bathing beaches (state sanitary code, Chapter VII)this states that semi-
private beaches test the water and submit the reports to the board of Health thru the season. Matthew
Puntin made a motion to give the Association 30 days to comply with this law and Michael Curtin,
seconded, no opposition. Letter to be sent.

POSITIVE MOSQUITOQ SAMPLE: The Town was notified of a positive West Nile virus activity in
the trap on Breakneck Road. The WNV will be treated by Berkshire County Mosquito Contol.

Meeting closed at 7:30 p m.
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